Cancel property insurance as of the anniversary date, July 7th.

Raymond Bennett was in asking abolt mobile home along with Gary Howard.

Mr. Bennett was told trailors are allowed in Trailor parks only. Mr. Bennitt owns less than one acre. He would like this to go to the Town Meeting. He will have to petition to go in the warrant.

Brian Brown said Chris is on vacation until Friday. He went over the monthly business for his department. Brian will be checking on the cost of the telephone line to be used in place of the Hillsboro Dispatch. Watts line would cost \$500 not the \$50. thought at first. He is also checking into Keene to see what use the emergency number would be to the town people.

Mr. Howard had cut trees on the strength of permits issued. He is willing to give up one mobile home but not both. Selectmen will get some kind of answer for him by the 29th of the month.

George Cole has just in front of Jane Hill's hous e to finish in order to clear up all the sewer problems that he knows that his appartment agreed to do. He is waiting for the State to give a hand on that problem since it is State Road and a culvert is involved. Old Carr Road will be finished before fall. He has dug up rocks and cleaned up road as best as he can. It will take dynamite to finish the job.

While George is on vacation James Hammond will be in charge. He can handle the rigs Jim and Bill Gutgesell will take the 2nd and 3rd weeks of August for vacation.

Selectmen talked of setting up a date for the employees to meet and see if they are interested in and IRA paid out of their pay.

Mr. Schneyd will be willing to work closely with Dayspring Builders in the construction of the Gregg Lake Dam.

Selectmen met at 7:30 , Present, K. Ring, Chairman, Leslie MacNeil, John Jones, and Betty Shaw.